REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Tuesday 22nd January 2019
in Reedham Village Hall 

Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), D Rushbrook, S Pittam, C Ward, R Holt, I Case, J Lester and P Bagshaw. Parish Clerk C Dickson, and District Councillor G Nurden. 11 members of the public were present.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.
1-01a) Apologies for Absence

Councillors, J Ball (prior commitment), A Thompson (prior commitment) and R Grattan (work). Mr David Breeze.
2-01a)  Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

None received.
Public Participation
Various objections to planning application BA/2018/0359/FUL were voiced by members of the public. Concerns were raised about the viability of the boatyard going forward, parking, construction vibrations causing loss of garden on The Hills, size of the proposed shed, aesthetic of the proposed shed, the height of the shed, worries that the houses would be sold for holiday accommodation, overdevelopment of the site.  Mr Chris Day sent the Council a copy of his letter of objection to the application.  The continuation of a boatyard in the village was generally supported.
Mr Mike Barns, representing the Pension Fund Trust submitting the application, responded.  The planning financial viability is independent and was commissioned in the summer. The door aperture on the new shed is to fit the biggest of the current boats.  The only way to finance the redevelopment of Sanderson Marine is to sell the adjacent redundant boatyard with planning permission. Full time residential development gives the biggest return on investment. Piling is covered by building control, which is the responsibility of the Planning Authority. The planning application submitted in 1980 was for 7 houses, this application is based on that. Other alternatives have been explored but are not available or viable.

The Environment Agency has passed the land as fit for development
3-01a) Planning Applications
a) BA/2018/0359/FUL - demolition of shed, erect boat workshop, 4 residential dwellings, car park and landscaping, at Sanderson Marine Craft Ltd, Riverside.  The Council agreed, by a majority of 6 to 2, to submit the following objection to the application: whilst supporting in principle maintaining a boatyard in the village the Parish Council strongly objects to the application in its current form as it represents gross overdevelopment that is detrimental to the village.
4-01a)  Time and Date of Next Meeting.
Monday 4th March 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Village Hall.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.55 pm.

Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….
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